
Since our last update Isaac was able to make a trip to Gambia where he has 
identified five key persons of peace that are doing very well learning the 
Discipleship tools. In a country that is 90% muslim that is very exciting. 

From there he traveled to Guinea and met with Peter, our on the ground leader 
along with Augustine and Kassim from Sierra Leone who have been training Peter. 
They also met with Yancy along with 4 teams of people Yancy is working with. 
Yancy is a Piorneer Bible Translation person translating the Bible into the 
language of our target tribe. 

Yancy's teams were very excited to see the progress that had been made among 
our target tribe. They were excited to see the extraordinary prayer of Isaac's team 
and were challenged to focus much more on prayer in their work. They were 
underestimating the spiritual battle it is to experience a breakthrough in working 
with the unreached. They saw God faithfully answering prayers to seek and find 
people of peace. They watched as the guys talked about and demonstrated the 
need to create a prayer walking culture. Those that had been ministering to our 
target tribe and other unreached tribes for 28 years had never seen such fruit until 
seeing this approach. The new chief's son has been baptized and the former 
chief's son has been baptized. 

We have been working with Augustine via Zoom to purchase memory card 
readers and memory cards to take along and train Peter how to burn memory 
cards with what Bible resources are in audio/video format for the target tribe. Also 
we have been working with Augustine to coordinate with Yancy, whenever new 
translation work is done, to identify a native speaker and use their phones to 
record it and put it on the memory cards so our target tribe will have access to the 
Bible in their mother-tongue as it is completed. There is a high percentage of 
people who cannot read in the villages. 

As I write Isaac is in Nairobi, Kenya meeting with a team of Disciple Making 
Movement (DMM) practitioners I have been coaching and you helped send to the 
Global DMM Catalyst Camp. Please pray for them by name. Pray that they will 
come together as a team to work with Isaac and also pray that they will be 



inspired by many other DMMers from all over Africa in attendance. In the picture 
they are from left to right. 

 

Humphrey - Zambia 
Comfort (Isaac wife) and Isaac - Ghana 
David - Uganda 
Alphaeus - Niger 
Nathan - Uganda 
Sawado - Rwanda 
Jeremiah Omwoyo - Kenya 
Wycliffe - Ethiopia (not in the picture) 

Terry's Health Update - Terry has been approved for knee surgery on July 11th. 
He is meeting with a physical therapist twice a week leading up to surgery to 



 

strengthen his knee for surgery which will help with the healing process after 
surgery. 

Jonathan (son) and Emily (daughter-in-law) have purchased a house in Hollister, 
CA and asked us to move in with them. It is a ranch and we have the front living 
room, bedroom and bathroom. Our rent will help them with their monthly 
payment. The RV is cleaned out and we are in the process of getting it ready to 
sell. 

There is much answered prayer to praise God about as well as many things to 
pray about. Thank you for helping make all of this possible. 

May God be glorified! 

Terry and Amy 

P.S. As usual if you want to contact us please email us 
at: truff@mynorthside.com or aruff@mynorthside.com 


